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Date:

July 5, 2011
To:

Chairman Lee Holloway, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors
From:

Sue Black, Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:
Authorization to Submit a State of Wisconsin 2011 Recreational Boating Facilities Program Grant Application – ACTION
POLICY
The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to submit a State of Wisconsin 2011 Recreational Boating Facilities Program (RBF) grant application.

Background

The RBF encourages the development of recreational boating facilities and related activities by providing state cost sharing assistance to governmental units and qualified lake associations.  The program is administered by the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources and supervised by the Wisconsin Waterways Commission.  The commission is composed of five members representing Lake Michigan, Lake Superior, the Mississippi River, the Lake Winnebago watershed and Wisconsin’s inland waters.  The commission reviews the project applications, establishes project feasibility, determines the priority of projects, and determines the rate of cost sharing for projects.  Projects typically are funded on 1:1 cost share basis.

DPRC is seeking authorization to submit an RBF grant application for the modification and replacement of the boat launch piers at McKinley Park, South Shore Park and at Bender Park.  All three facilities are owned and operated by DPRC.  The existing piers are of the fixed type and, as such, they were not designed to adequately withstand moving ice sheets and fluctuating water levels.  In addition, given the large population of Milwaukee County and the high interest in access to Lake Michigan, the piers are subject to intensive usage.  These combined forces have caused damage to the piers, negatively impacting safety, usability and customer satisfaction.  They have also increased the level of required maintenance.  DPRC has extended the life of the piers by spending $25,000 to $50,000 per year in repairs, but the deterioration has reached the point where the piers cannot fully perform the functions for which they were intended.

DPRC estimates that it will cost $266,250 to implement planned improvements to the boat launch piers at McKinley Park, South Shore Park and Bender Park that will ensure a more safe and pleasurable boating experience for users.  Accordingly, the State of Wisconsin and Milwaukee County would each be responsible for $133,125 or 50% of the total project cost. 

Recommendation

The Parks Director respectfully recommends that appropriate staff be authorized to submit a 2011 RBF Program grant application for improvements to the boat launch piers at McKinley Park, South Shore Park and Bender Park.
Prepared by: Bill Waldron, Natural Resources Specialist
Recommended by:



Approved by:

	James Keegan, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	Sue Black, Parks Director


Cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

George Aldrich, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office


Terrence Cooley, Chief of Staff, County Board

Supv. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Supv. Jason Haas, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee

Sarah Jankowski, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS

Linda Durham, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk

Glenn Bultman, Research Analyst, County Board
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